Ms. Harris started by asking for input about the current climate and the feeling about the start of this school year as opposed to last year. Committee members provided feedback including:

- Teachers and students both seem more pleased with the environment and the way that the building runs in general
- There has been improvement in student behavior and the respect they demonstrate on a regular basis
- Improvements in discipline follow-through and consistency
- The increase in the number of APs on campus has made a drastic improvement
- Positive feedback on the Winter Extravaganza, the WHS Christmas Party, and the District Christmas Party.
- Staff morale and bonding has been greatly improved

The floor was opened for discussion about issues we would like to see addressed at WHS.

- A suggestion was made to have more security personnel walking the halls - particularly upstairs.
- TRIBE Time accountability has become an issue. Seniors who have D lunch sometimes do not return to class for TRIBE. Seniors with A4/B8 off

periods have to return if they are failing classes and this issue has not been consistently enforced. There was also discussion about TRIBE not being used for its intended purpose by students. Discussed the pros and cons of moving TRIBE to second period, possibility of Block Lunch/Tribe Time, giving seniors a lunch other than D to avoid that senior/TRIBE issue in some cases. The group came to a consensus that a weekly failure report which teachers can access would be helpful in navigation of these issues. Ms. Harris is going to work on a plan to be implemented along with a return of the TRIBE Time bell which indicates that students should be where they belong.

- Ideas about things to do in TRIBE were shared and included ACT/SAT prep and using APEX. There will be an APEX training on the 14th of January. This type of activity would reinforce our need for a Chromebook Cart in every classroom. The campus is currently expecting 7 more.
- Discussion of the district calendar confirmed that WHS hopes to end before Memorial Day and was pleased with the voting process that had already happened

• Staff would be interested in Flex days being reconsidered by the district.